	Distance Education Coordination Council
Glen Kuck, Jack Jackson, Trelisa Glazatov, Rick Hogrefe, T.L. Brink, Catherine Hendrickson, Andrew Chang
	09/09/2013
Minutes
1:30-3:00 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approved by Jack Jackson, seconded by T.L. Brink
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 T.L. Brink reported that Crafton’s Educational Technology committee is planning a brown bag lunch meeting on September 18, 2013.  The purpose of the meeting is to share innovating ideas.  The mood at Crafton is upbeat and staff is embracing the new semester. 

	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack Jackson reported that for the fall semester Valley has 185 sections of online or hybrid courses, spanning 30 departments and approximately 85 different faculty.  The fall semester has approximately 6,475 seats in DE classes which is north of 18% of all of the seats at Valley.  Glen mentioned that he had printed a list from the State Chancellor’s office for an Community college that had generated more than 1000 FTES in online education for last fiscal year. Valley was in the top 20% in the state for the size of the program. 

	

	EduStream
	Andy reported that the Student government at Valley that is doing a Meet and Greet with the a Mayoral candidate. EduStream will be working with KVCR to stream the programming. 
	

	Distance Education Reports 

	Tre proposed  the DE charge To develop and  recommend practices and policies that promote:

Effective teaching and learning using technology

Growth of distance learning opportunities for the district

Quality and access to DE students (that’s comparable to campus-based learning)

Tre requested that this committee take the proposed charge back to their respective campus committees for feedback.  A question to ask would be: what is the value coming from the central district committee”   We can then incorporate that in the DECC committee charge.  

	

	Discussion Items 

· DE Professional Development consortium Inland/Desert (Jack)
· Blackboard evaluations, merging cross-listed sections (Jack)
· SBVC’s substantive Change Proposal (Jack)
· Accreditation – data from Glen’s shop (Jack)

· Out of State Students (Jack) 
· State Chancellor’s Office – DE listserve (Jack) 

· Blackboard archiving of  FA11,SM11,SP11 courses and Summer upgrade and Blackboard mobile learn (Tre)

· Summer Incident (Tre)

· Fall DE Workshop schedule (Tre)

· Tre attending campuses ET/OP/PD committees (Tre)


	Jack reported that some members from Valley attended a meeting at Mt. San Jacinto during the summer. The intent of the meeting is to form a Consortium for Professional Development regarding DE.  
Jack asked about the new feature in Blackboard merging cross-listing. Tre stated the tool exists and gave an overview.  Jack will meet with Tre to learn more about the feature. 
Valley has to do a new Substantive change proposal because Valley has twenty-five more degrees and six more certificates that meet that threshold of 50% of DE.  Valley is working on the report and will forward to Glen for signature when the report is completed. 

Valley is concerned about Accreditation and Standard 1A talks about the Mission and the DE portion of it.  With the size of the DE program, Valley may need to revisit the organization structure of the program 

Colleen has requested Cory Brady run the report and provide it to Jack Jackson at Valley and Rick Hogrefe at Crafton 
Jack reported that it appears Valley has been removed from the listserve emails.  Colleen will check with Jeremy and have the matter corrected.

Tre reported that the FA11, SM11 and SP11 courses in Blackboard have been archived.  If an instructor needs access to any of these courses they can open a help desk ticket and Tre can restore the course.  Glen asked where the archived files were stored and recommended Tre check with Jeremy to store the files at Docu Trust.  
Tre also reported that we upgraded to Blackboard version 9.1.10 over the 4th of July weekend.  The upgrade went without any issues.  The new version has some new features of interest.  One of these features is an enterprise survey tool.  Tre provided a high overview of the new feature.  Jack is very interested and will schedule a meeting with Tre to learn more information. 
Tre reported that Blackboard mobile has been turn on, it is limited in some functions but available at a cost of $5.99 for a lifetime membership or $1.99 per year for students and faculty
Glen provided an overview on a situation that happened with a Substitute employee and a faculty member over a Blackboard issue.  Based on the incident, the employee was let go until the matter could be discussed with the DECC committee.  After discussion, the committee voted 100% in favor of bringing the individual back. 
Tre has started her fall workshops.  She is at one of the campuses each week.  She also has an on-line webinar’s on Wednesday’s, a blog and a monthly newsletter, The schedule for her workshops and webinars is on her blog. 
Tre reported that she will be attending the ET/OP and PD committee meetings at both campuses.  The first PD committee meeting is 9/16 at Valley and 9/20 at Crafton.

	

	· Mobile App Project (Tre)

· Plagiarism Software- Safe Assign and TurnItIn (Tre)

· Revisit AP 4108: Distance Education definition (Tre)

· What is going on with DE at CSU and UC (TL) 


	Tre is working on creating on Mobile app for a workflow and faculty delivery method for instruction. Catherine Hendrickson will be helping Tre with the design of the module.   The topic of the module will be Copyright and Fair Use in a Digital Learning Environment.   She will create a working group and will provide updates on the creation on her blog. Anyone interested in participating in the working group, please let Tre know. 

Colleen is working with TurnItIn and Blackboard to schedule demonstrations.  Individuals from both campuses have been identified to participate and Colleen will schedule the demos once the dates are identified.  Tre requested that all members of the DECC committee be included in the demo’s. Glen recommended that we also schedule one or two web demos in addition to the live demos for faculty that can’t attend.

DE needs to revisit the definition of what is a hybrid or online course.  Some colleges have actually added definitions.  Tre pulled examples from the De listserve and will forward them to the committee members for discussion at their campus meetings. 
T.L. has been following the belated attempt by the CSU’s to move into Distance Education.  He would like to see the CSU’s work with the Community Colleges and allow the students to make a seamless transition.  T.L. asked if anyone on the committee knows how we can work with the CSU’s to accomplish this. Glen reported that Govern Brown and the State Chancellor’s office has been toying with ideas on how to expand Online education in the Community Colleges. They are releasing three grants; one of them is 16.9 million, 10 million thereafter for five years. It is called expansion of the CVC, but it is really transforming how we do online education. There is another grant that is 8 million per year to focus on the Common Assessment across the 112 Community Colleges. The third grant is data warehouse data exchange and clearly met for Butte College.  Our District is pursing the 16.9 grant; this grant would allow any students attending participating colleges to have the same assessment standards across all participating colleges.  There would be one standardized LMS for the entire system and whoever opts in to it, the LMS would be paid for by the state.  Rio Honda would like to partner with us in pursuing the grant and Glen is discussing it with Shasta College.  We are hoping to get two additional colleges to participate, one from the North, Central, South, and some Urban.  Discussion followed regarding staffing, contracting out services, structuring the committee.  Glen will be moving forward more with the application process next week.   This grant would establish a model De program  with the Community Colleges with the intent to transfer into the CSU system. 
	Colleen will schedule the demo’s 

	Next Meeting
	October 21, 2013

	


